Barkley Community Forest Corporation

REGULAR Minutes

Held in the Toquaht Office

1971 Peninsula Road, Ucluelet, BC, V0R 3A0
And On-Site in the Barkley Community Forest
July 6th, 2016 @ 9:00 am.

In Attendance:- T Smith, G Lyons, G Johnsen, N Plonka, 



Kevin LaCouvee, Brad Barron, WFP

1. Review of Reci’ Sites for proposed harvesting this year:-
· Kevin and Brad updated the Board on the present sites under review; and noted that the Markets are still holding, although there is concern with the reintroduction of the US Softwood Lumber Tariff in 2017.
· They showed mapping of approximate 41,000 m3, with a potential net worth of significantly over $1,000,000.
2. Wendy Creek Bridge):-
· A discussion on the Board desire to replace the Wendy Creek Bridge addressed the fact that Pat McKay still has the bridge, and would consider a down payment to reserve the unit. Kevin said they could look at installing the bridge and paying for the work, to be recovered from the Harvesting revenue.

· Agreed to head to the site and review the bridge and some of the areas being reci’d.
3. Board members (Terry, Noah and Geoff) went for the site-visit with Kevin and Brad
· Wendy Creek Bridge was assessed, and the decision was that the longer bridge being offered, would fit well into the existing location, and serve to remove some of the dip in the road.

· Questions as to whether to bring it by barge to Toquaht, or truck it by highway?

· Might want to check with DFO if the existing structure could be left in place, and the bridge laid overtop?

· If the stringer are removed, there may be some value in the fibre;

· Noah suggested that they may have some lock-blocks that could be used to sit the ends of the bridge on, rather than use logs?  

· Also discussed who to use for the bridge work?

· There are local contractors who could possibly do the work, but we must ensure they are competent and fully covered under insurance and Work Safe;

· A small RFP could be issued;

· Reci’ Sites – Drove to the areas being assessed, discussed the volumes per Ha and types of fibre in the sites;

· Agreed that the second growth would be low m3/ha, but the present value still makes them attractive;
· Noah, Kevin and Brad walked into the second growth site BM3.
4. Meeting Adjourned:-  11:50 am
Approved:-

___________________
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